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	Media Reports in Wake of FTA Title VI Civil Rights Compliance Review 

The Los Angeles Times, Daily News, La Opinion and City News Service called Media Relations this afternoon after the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) released its final compliance review of Metro regarding Title VI Civil Rights regulations. The Los Angeles Times had an advance article that ran over the weekend. Today, our staff sent reporters copies of the final FTA review, our corrective action plan, a Board report transmittal plus a statement that our agency released about the FTA’s review. Staff noted that Metro will fully comply with all federal civil rights regulations, that approximately 80 percent of the corrective action plan will be implemented by this spring, and that communication will also be improved with people of limited English proficiency within one year. Staff also noted that our agency will require that all Metro employees and consultants who work on Title VI compliance be retrained, that Metro was not singled out for an audit, and that the FTA (which has audited Metro in the past without finding fault) has recently clarified the requirements. These are mostly process issues and Metro is working closely with FTA to fully comply with the law. 
Communications Technology – QR Codes

Throughout 2011, Communications has actively been incorporating QR (Quick Response) Codes onto customer materials. Resembling a jumbled barcode, a QR Code is a type of barcode capable of being read by mobile applications on smart phones, and usually leading to a website link. Customers are attracted to this technology because it saves them time from typing, or mistyping a link. First utilized on bus signs for the Nextrip service, the QR codes have been placed on customer materials for construction and corridor projects, ridership promotion and information materials, maps & schedules, Nextrip, late night service, and more. QR Codes continue to be created for various landing pages on metro.net and for every bus stop and rail station. 
 

http://thesource.metro.net/2011/05/25/more-on-those-new-nextrip-bus-stop-signs/
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